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the Marine will be assigned to the ap-
propriate treatment programs as pre-
scribed by MCO P1700.24B. 

(e) The Services/Agencies may de-
velop preventive treatment and reha-
bilitative programs for civilian em-
ployees with alcohol-related problems. 

(f) Army supervisors of civilian em-
ployees apprehended for intoxicated 
driving will advise employees of ASAP 
services available. Civilian employees 
apprehended for intoxicated driving 
while on duty will be referred to the 
ASAP or comparable facility for eval-
uation in accordance with AR 600–85. 
Army commanders will ensure that 
sponsors encourage family members 
apprehended for drunk driving seek 
ASAP evaluation and assistance. 

(g) Navy and DLA civilian personnel 
charged with intoxicated driving will 
be referred to the Civilian Employee 
Assistance Program in accordance with 
5 CFR part 792. Such referral does not 
exempt the employee from appropriate 
administrative or disciplinary actions 
under civilian personnel regulations. 

(h) Marine Corps civilian employees 
charged with intoxicated driving, on or 
off the installation, will be referred to 
the Employee Assistance Program as 
prescribed by MCO P1700.24B. Marine 
family members charged with intoxi-
cated driving, on or off the installa-
tion, will be provided assistance as ad-
dressed in MCO P1700.24B. Such referral 
and assistance does not exempt the in-
dividual from appropriate administra-
tive or disciplinary action under cur-
rent civilian personnel regulations or 
State laws. 

(i) For the Army, DLA, and the Ma-
rine Corps, installation driving privi-
leges of any person who refuses to sub-
mit to, or fails to complete, chemical 
testing for blood-alcohol content when 
apprehended for intoxicated driving, or 
convicted of intoxicated driving, will 
not be reinstated unless the person suc-
cessfully completes either an alcohol 
education or treatment program spon-
sored by the installation, state, coun-
ty, or municipality, or other program 
evaluated as acceptable by the instal-
lation commander. 

(j) Active duty Air Force personnel 
apprehended for drunk driving, on or 
off the installation, will be referred by 
their respective chain of command to 

the Air Force Substance Abuse office 
for evaluation in accordance with AFI 
44–121/Alcohol Drug Abuse & Treat-
ment Program, and local policies with-
in seven days. 

(k) Local installation commanders 
will determine if active duty Air Force 
personnel involved in any alcohol inci-
dent will immediately be subjected to a 
urinalysis for drug content. If consent 
is not given for the test, a command-di-
rected test will be administered in ac-
cordance with local policies. 

§ 634.14 Restoration of driving privi-
leges upon acquittal of intoxicated 
driving. 

The suspension of driving privileges 
for military and civilian personnel 
shall be restored if a final disposition 
indicates a finding of not guilty, 
charges are dismissed or reduced to an 
offense not amounting to intoxicated 
driving, or where an equivalent deter-
mination is made in a nonjudicial pro-
ceeding. The following are exceptions 
to the rule in which suspensions will 
continue to be enforced. 

(a) The preliminary suspension was 
based on refusal to take a BAC test. 

(b) The preliminary suspension re-
sulted from a valid BAC test, (unless 
disposition of the charges was based on 
invalidity of the BAC test). In the case 
of a valid BAC test, the suspension will 
continue, pending completion of a 
hearing as specified in § 634.11. In such 
instances, the individual will be noti-
fied in writing that the suspension will 
continue and of the opportunity to re-
quest a hearing within 14 calendar 
days. 

(1) At the hearing, the arrest report, 
the commander’s report of official dis-
position, information presented by the 
individual, and such other information 
as the hearing officer may deem appro-
priate will be considered. 

(2) If the hearing officer determines 
by a preponderance of evidence that 
the individual was engaged in intoxi-
cated driving, the revocation will be 
for 1 year from the date of the original 
preliminary suspension. 

(c) The person was driving or in phys-
ical control of a motor vehicle while 
under a preliminary suspension or rev-
ocation. 
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(d) An administrative determination 
has been made by the state or host na-
tion licensing authority to suspend or 
revoke driving privileges. 

(e) The individual has failed to com-
plete a formally directed substance 
abuse or driver’s training program. 

§ 634.15 Restricted driving privileges 
or probation. 

(a) For the Navy, Air Force, Marine 
Corps, and DLA, the installation com-
mander, or his or her designee may 
modify a suspension or revocation of 
driving privileges in certain cases per 
paragraph (d) of this section. 

(b) Army requests for restricted driv-
ing privileges subsequent to suspension 
or revocation of installation driving 
privileges will be referred to the instal-
lation commander or designee, except 
for intoxicated driving cases, which 
must be referred to the General Court 
Martial Convening Authority. With-
drawal of restricted driving privileges 
is within the installation commander’s 
discretion. 

(c) Probation or restricted driving 
privileges will not be granted to any 
person whose driver license or right to 
operate motor vehicles is under suspen-
sion or revocation by a state, Federal, 
or host nation licensing authority. 
Prior to application for probation or 
restricted driving privileges, a state, 
Federal, or host nation driver’s license 
or right to operate motor vehicles 
must be reinstated. The burden of proof 
for reinstatement of driving privileges 
lies with the person applying for proba-
tion or restricted driving privileges. 
Revocations for test refusals shall re-
main. 

(d) The installation commander or 
designee may grant restricted driving 
privileges or probation on a case-by- 
case basis provided the person’s state 
or host nation driver’s license or right 
to operate motor vehicles remains 
valid to accommodate any of the fol-
lowing reasons: 

(1) Mission requirements. 
(2) Unusual personal or family hard-

ships. 
(3) Delays exceeding 90 days, not at-

tributed to the person concerned, in 
the formal disposition of an apprehen-
sion or charges that are the basis for 
any type of suspension or revocation. 

(4) When there is no reasonably avail-
able alternate means of transportation 
to officially assigned duties. In this in-
stance, a limited exception can be 
granted for the sole purpose of driving 
directly to and from the place of duty. 

(e) The terms and limitations on a re-
stricted driving privilege (for example, 
authorization to drive to and from 
place of employment or duty, or se-
lected installation facilities such as 
hospital, commissary, and or other fa-
cilities) will be specified in writing and 
provided to the individual concerned. 
Persons found in violation of the re-
stricted privilege are subject to revoca-
tion action as prescribed in § 634.9. 

(f) The conditions and terms of pro-
bation will be specified in writing and 
provided to the individual concerned. 
The original suspension or revocation 
term in its entirety may be activated 
to commence from the date of the vio-
lation of probation. In addition, sepa-
rate action may be initiated based on 
the commission of any traffic, crimi-
nal, or military offense that con-
stitutes a probation violation. 

(g) DOD employees and contractors, 
who can demonstrate that suspension 
or revocation of installation driving 
privileges would constructively remove 
them from employment, may be given 
a limiting suspension/revocation that 
restricts driving on the installation or 
activity (or in the overseas command) 
to the most direct route to and from 
their respective work sites (5 U.S.C. 
2302(b) (10)). This is not to be construed 
as limiting the commander from sus-
pension or revocation of on-duty driv-
ing privileges or seizure of OF 346, even 
if this action would constructively re-
move a person from employment in 
those instances in which the person’s 
duty requires driving from place to 
place on the installation. 

§ 634.16 Reciprocal state-military ac-
tion. 

(a) Commanders will recognize the 
interests of the states in matters of 
POV administration and driver licens-
ing. Statutory authority may exist 
within some states or host nations for 
reciprocal suspension and revocation of 
driving privileges. See subpart D of 
this part for additional information on 
exchanging and obtaining information 
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